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Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council held on 11th March 2014 in the Village Hall Club Room
Present:  Cllrs Rivers, Smith, Mrs P Homewood, Mrs S Mash, D Lewis, N Thom, P Venning, Borough Councillor M Burgess, 6 members of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk)
Before the meeting commenced Katy Wiseman, a Policy Planner from ABC talked about the Site Submissions Consultation, explaining the process.
2853.
Apologies & reasons for absence: Community Warden Lee Kidd & Tree Warden Phil Willcocks
2854.
(i) Declaration by Members of any Interest, Pecuniary or Other than Pecuniary, in accordance with the Council's Code of Conduct and its Guide to the Declaration Councillors' Interests and related matters;  None


(ii) To approve or reject any application put to the meeting by the Chairman in respect of Members seeking a dispensation under the Localism Act 2011, s.33;  None 
2855.  To confirm Minutes of the Meeting held on 11th February 2014: Confirmed and signed as a correct record.
2856.   Matters Arising: See Clerk's Report. With regard to KCC's Safe & Sensible Street Lighting Plan under Correspondence for noting, Cllr Homewood informed the meeting that she had received numerous complaints that all the lights in Forge Meads, Jubilee Fields & Woodland View are being turned off at night.  After a short discussion it was agreed that Clerk ask if a few can be left on.  Cllr Homewood had also been asked if it would be possible to get the parking spaces in Lloyds Green marked with white lines.  This has been investigated before when we had been advised that this causes more problems than it solves.  Cllr Venning asked whether it had been ascertained as to whom was responsible for reinstating grass verges after developers had broken them up.  Clerk is still waiting for that information.  
2857.
To consider a Site Submissions Consultation: Having listened to Katy Wiseman earlier, after a short discussion it was agreed to hold a public consultation with a workshop from between 3 and 8pm.  Suggested dates 11th or 25th April.  Refreshments to be available.
2858.
To consider the draft Emergency Plan: Cllr Lewis had looked at the Plan as presented to the last meeting. He considered that as a template it was good but adaptions would need to be made.  It was important that the main information was on the first page.  The next stage is for Cllr Homewood, as Emergency Co-ordinator, to fill in the details.  This is being gathered now.
2859.
Village Green Lease update and signing: The lease and associated documentation has now been received and was signed.  Thanks were given to Cllr Smith for all the work he had undertaken.
2860.
Update on Caretaker Scheme and agree next steps:  Email received from KCC stating that they were no longer able to support the scheme financially.  An emergency Caretaker Committee meeting had been held and a revised budget presented to the meeting.  The Chairman had had a meeting with Mike Hill, our KCC Cllr, this afternoon.  He is very supportive and will help set up a meeting with the KCC officers.  Cllr Smith pointed out that KCC hadn't given the 3 months notice to withdraw so will have to pay £2k of the £8k we had expected to be given.  The revised budget showed where savings could be made which included halving the Clerk's salary.  This figure could be looked at at a future date.  Cllrs agreed that the proposed action should be taken.
2861.   Correspondence:


a)  Cllr. Jessamy Blandford, ABC & Jadie Baker, Kent Heritage Trees Project – After a full discussion it was agreed that Clerk contact ABC to ask whether trees, 1 per fallen hero, could be planted on the Village Green as a memorial.  Also check on cost.


b)  Email from John Bradford asking for the Council's involvement in his quest to get the drainage problem rectified close to his property. - Clerk explained that she had visited the site and spoken with Mr Bradford.  Cllrs agreed to give their support. 
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Previously circulated:

c)  Clerks & Councils Direct     d)  ABC – Parish Forum notes of 11/12/13 meeting     e)  ABC – Housing News     f)  Oast to Coast Winter 2013 & Annual Summary     g)  KALC – Minutes of 4/12/13 meeting


Forwarded by E-mail:  


h)  Rural News     i)  KALC – L & D Update March 2014     j)  KALC – Parish News 375     k)  KALC – DCLG's BigGig
2862.   Working Party Reports:


a) Finance:   Monthly Transaction Statement including Caretaker Transaction Statement.  Agreed.


b) Planning: 


    Decisions received:

    13/01413/AS  Furners Farmhouse, The Street – Erection of a garden building for storage &

                                      workshop & alterations to turning area of drive.                                        Granted
                14/00075/AS  Budds House Cottage -Application for removal of condition 5 (ancillary use to


                           Budds Farm) following approval AS/87/0892 (Conversion & extension of

                                       generator house to form staff quarters)                        Withdrawn by Applicant
                14/00072/AS  17 Coombelands – Erection of a single storey rear extension                 Granted

c)  Highways  - Pot hole on Smallhythe Road and by Pumping Station to be reported.

d)  Footpaths – Nothing to report

e)  Open Spaces – Nothing to report


f)   Cemetery & Churchyard – Memorial tablet laid in incorrect place. Stonemasons have been contacted.  Clerk to contact Planning Department with regard to possible Cemetery extension.
2863.  To arrange a date and discuss format of Annual Parish Meeting: After a short discussion 9th May 2014 was agreed upon in the main hall.  Cllr Rivers had attended a meeting when Mark Craig from Home Instead Senior Care had spoken of Scam Mail and how if affects the elderly so Cllr Rivers suggested that he be invited to this meeting.   All agreed.
2864.
Date of next Planning Meeting:  to be advised. 
2865.
Date of the next full Meeting of the Parish Council:  8th April 2014 at 7.30pm 
2866.
Items for information: 


a)  Cllr Smith gave an update on the village shop.  The shop and flat are under offer and the shop floor has been tiled.  A May opening is hoped for.


b)  The Clerk informed the meeting that there is a meeting on March 20th at 7pm at the Rectory for those interested in the preparations for the Fete on 21st June.  Noted.


c)  Site meeting at Bates Farm arranged for 10am on 22nd March.


d)  The Clerk informed the meeting that Alexis Datta has very kindly agreed to become a Tree Warden in the village and will work with Phil Willcocks.


e)  Cllr Rivers is now a Community First Responder and gave a short demonstration of the equipment he holds and how he will carry out his duties.  The village is very lucky to have this and appreciation was given for the training etc that Cllr Rivers has recently undertaken.
The meeting closed at 22.11hrs

